Attachment E
Participant Oral Consent Script



First, thank you very much for your time. We conduct research for the National Institute for
Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) Office of Mine Safety and Health Research (OMSHR). We
collect information in order to learn how confident miners feel in their ability to escape from a mine
emergency. Your answers will assist us in developing training recommendations for underground coal
miners.

This study involves filling out a short survey questionnaire. Your participation is completely voluntary.
If you choose to participate, it should take about 10 minutes to complete. Please do not write your name
on this questionnaire as it is completely anonymous and you will not be linked to your responses.
Information collected from you will be kept secure and no individual responses will be shared or
reported.

Answering the questions on this survey pose minimal risk to you, if you participate. The questions are
not of a sensitive nature and you may chose not to answer any or all of them. Only NIOSH staff that
collect and prepare the information for analysis will have access to your answers. There are no
individual benefits to participation. Your participation is entirely voluntary and you have the right to
discontinue your participation without penalty at any time.

If you stay and complete the survey this is an indication of your consent to participate. If you would like
one of us to read the survey for you, if you do not have your reading glasses with you, please call one of
us over and we can record your responses for you.

We also have contact information available if you have follow-up questions:

If you have any comment about the tests/procedures, you should contact Cassandra Hoebbel, Principal
Investigator, 412.386.6133.

For questions about your rights, your privacy, or harm to you, contact Angela Morley, Human Research
Protection Program, AMorley@cdc.gov@cdc.gov, 513-533-8222.



